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Dear Parents/Carers 

I’m sure by now you have heard the news that Martin Dale has stepped down as 
Headteacher at Fowey River Academy, I would like to start my report by publicly thanking 
Martin on behalf of the staff, students and parents for his hard work and dedication to the 
Academy over the past four years. We wish him a speedy recovery and good luck with his 
career in the future. 

You will also have read that I will continue as Acting Headteacher until a full time 
replacement has been appointed to start in January 2021. I am delighted to be staying and 
look forward to continuing to develop all aspects of the school with help from my 
colleagues, the students and of course the parents and carers. I very much value your 
opinions and am happy to discuss any issues or concerns that you may have. 

In light of the coronavirus we have continued to monitor the latest government updates 
and have provided all classrooms with tissues and antibacterial gel as well as extra soap in 
all of the toilets. The latest news this morning is that all foreign trips for children under 
eighteen have been suspended. We will update you about any trips that we have arranged 
via parentmail as soon as we receive any conformation. The link to this update is: https://
www.gov.uk/government/news/government-advises-schools-and-colleges-to-cancel-
overseas-trips 

On Thursday night we had the first of our parents consultation evenings for year seven, we 
changed the format slightly and included help desks for the following areas: ICT and 
Firefly, Community, PSHE, SEND, Safeguarding and Governors. This allowed parents to 
seek solutions to questions or problems in between appointments with teachers, the 
feedback was that this was very useful and so we will continue this format in the future. 
The other parents evening are on: 

 26th March Year 11 consultation evening 
 16th April Year 8 consultation evening 
 30th April Year 10 consultation evening 
 14th May Year 9 consultation evening 
 4th June Year 9 guided options evening 

Your son/daughters report will be sent to you over the next week, this is a new style report 
and I hope that you will find this format much more useful. If you have any questions 
about the report please contact your Childs tutor in the first instance. 

I look forward to meeting you when you come into the Academy. 

Best Wishes 

Ben Eddy 

Heads Report by Ben Eddy
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Stop germs spreading with our e-Bug resources on hand and respiratory hygiene lesson plans  
for KS1, 2 and 3: campaignresources.phe.gov.uk/schools

If there is an emergency, call 999 immediately

How can you stop coronaviruses spreading?

Advice on the coronavirus
for places of education

How serious is the coronavirus?
•  �it�can�cause�flu-like�symptoms,�including�fever,�
cough�&�difficulty�breathing

•   the�infection�is�not�serious�for�most�people,�
including�children�

•  there�is�currently�no�vaccine
•   most�people�get�better�with�enough�rest,�
water�to�drink�and�medicine�for�pain

How likely are you to catch the virus?
•   you�can�only�catch�it�if�you�have�been�close�
to�a�person�who�has�the�virus

•   the�chance�of�being�in�contact�with�the�virus�
is�currently�low�in�the�UK

•   if�you�have�travelled�to�areas�where�many�people�are�
infected,�your�chance�of�catching�the�virus�is�higher,�
i.e.�China�and�any�affected�areas

What should you do if you feel unwell?
Keep�away�from�others�and�stay�at�home�to�stop�the�infection�spreading.�Avoid�public�transport�if�you�
think�you�have�symptoms�of�coronavirus.�If�you�become�unwell�at�a�place�of�education,�tell�a�member�
of�staff�and�let�them�know�if�you�have�travelled�to�any�other�countries�in�the�last�14�days.
If�your�staff�member�or�parent�thinks�you�have�symptoms�of�coronavirus,�they�should�call�
NHS 111�for�advice.�Follow�the�UK�Government�advice�for�childcare�or�educational�settings�
gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-to-educational-settings-about-covid-19. 
Parents�can�visit�NHS.UK to�find�out�more�information.�Teachers�and�support�staff�should�
follow�the�UK�Government�advice.
Staff,�students�and�pupils�who�have�returned�from�Iran,�specific�lockdown�areas�in�northern�
Italy,�special�care�zones�in�South�Korea�or�Hubei�province�China�(returned�in�the�past�
14�days)�should�self�isolate,�and�NOT�attend�education�or�work�for�14�days.� 
See NHS.UK�for�advice�on�coronavirus.

Before 
leaving 
home 

After breaks 
& sport 

activities

After using 
the toilet

Bin it

If you need to cough or sneeze You should wash hands with soap & water or hand sanitiser

Kill it  
by washing 

your hands with 
soap & water or 
hand sanitiser

On arrival at 
any childcare 
or educational 

setting

Catch it
with a tissue

Before 
cooking 
& eating

Try not to touch your 
eyes, nose, and mouth 
with unwashed hands

Do not share items that come 
into contact with your mouth 
such as cups & bottles

If unwell do not share items 
such as bedding, dishes, 
pencils & towels
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Yr Group Updates

Yr 9 Outdoor Ed & D of E
Year 9 outdoor ed this week explored 
team building.  Students worked in 
groups to solve problems and build 
their endurance. 

Students really enjoyed the 
experience and hopefully it will help 
them when they are on their Duke of 
Edinburgh expeditions. 

Yr 8 Science…Mark’s Ark

"We participated in British Science Week 
last week, when Mark's Ark came into 
school and spent the day with everyone 
in Year 8.  We learnt lots about spiders 
(and why the males let the females eat 
them), about the spiders' exoskeletons 
and compared them to our skeleton, and 
compared these to the skeleton of a huge 
python, and a skink. 

We learnt about how barn owls hunt and 
how the conversion of old barns (where 
they nest) has dramatically reduced their 
numbers.  We also got to hold the 

spiders, the skink, the huge python, 
the barn owl, and we took particular 
care holding Sophie the skunk (who is 
lovely).   

We are very grateful to Mark's Ark 
for a wonderful and 
memorable day."



Fixtures Report from Mounts Bay Trip

On Wednesday 11th March the year 7 girls 
football team played against Mounts Bay 
Academy in a windy 9 aside match. At half 
time the girls were 2-0 down but spirits were 
lifted when Kadie scored in the first five 
minutes of the second half. Mounts bay 
awarded their player of the match to Kim 
after a fantastic effort throughout the game. 
We are delighted that the squad is growing 
each term and the girls are continuing to 
work hard in training. Keep up the good 
work!  
A combined Year 7 & 8 football team and a 
combined Year 9 & 10 football team both 
WON in their matches against Mounts Bay 4-2; Mr Randall was extremely pleased with the 
boys’ attitudes and team spirit. Well done! 
The 7,8,9 Handball Team lost their match to Mounts Bay 15-6 but made an excellent 
comeback in the second half and Mr Chapman commented on their team spirit to come 
back from being 9-1 down. Well done! 

On Thursday and Friday students raised money for 
sport relief by paying to take part in some ‘extra’ 
fun activities. 
On Thursday students pitted their skills against Mr 
Horton and Miss Martin at beat the teacher.  
Several penalties were scored but Mr Horton 
dominated the Badminton court and Miss Martin 
was a hot-shot at the basketball free-throw 
competition. 
Year 8 took part in a ‘Just-Dance-Off’ between Mrs 
Smith’s and Mr Horton’s PE groups - a draw was 
awarded at the end which seemed to be a fair 
decision given the quality of dancing from both 
groups (including Mr Horton’s Timber!) - Rasputin, 
Kung-Fu Fighting and Waka Waka were the songs 
of choice.  Well done everyone involved; great fun! 
Friday lunchtime saw Fowey Favourite with a mixed 
years dodgeball tournament. Run by ex-
professional dodgeball player Mr Waters the 
tournament involved a high range of skill, some 
reactive dodges, timely ducks, flexible dips, and a 
few exaggerated dives.

Sports Update
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